OFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 
held on 2nd March 2020 at Offenham Village Hall at 7.00pm

Chairman  

Cllr Larraine Knight, Chairman

In attendance  
Diane Cox, Clerk 



Cllrs Richard Evans, Marcus Taylor, James Moclair, Jayne Morgan-Wright, 


Kathleen Henderson & Victoria Jervis arriving later



Welcome & receive apologies
Cllr Knight welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting.
Apologies were received from Cllrs Graham, Ward, Aaron Powell –District Councillor, Peter Shilton for the Wake Committee, PC Jamie Lee & Jill Moran.
To consider acceptance of the minutes of the meeting held on 4th March 2019.
Minutes of that meeting were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
Chairman’s Report  
The Chairman, Larraine Knight read out her report which included projects over the last 12 months and thanked all volunteers.  A copy is appended to the minutes.
Reports from Community Representatives including, if present
· Alastair Adams, County Councillor
Cllr Adams gave a detailed report on behalf of WCC. A full reported appended to the 
minutes.
· Aaron Powell, District Councillor


Cllr Powell whilst not present at the meeting supplied a written report which was read out by 
the Chairman covering various topics including holding an Evesham traffic/transport 
summit. The full report appended to the minutes.

· 
Offenham First School


Shay the Pupil Prime Minister read out a report on the news and events of the school 
over the last year, he stated that he had been democratically elected for 2019/20 by pupils 
from the school after a visit to the Houses of Parliament.  He covered numerous topics of 
school life.

A full report is attached to the minutes.

· 
Parochial Church Council & Friends of the Church

Lisa Farmer spoke on behalf of the PCC and the Friends.  She advised that a memorial 
plaque was to be erected to Tony Gittus who for many years tended the churchyard and 
finally winning the Best kept Churchyard in 2019.  She reported on the theft of oil from the 
tank and the generosity of those who donated and gave practical help by installing security 
for the tank to prevent further problems.

On behalf of the friends she stated that a number of fund raising events were taking place 
through the year and they would like to welcome new members.


A full report appended to the minutes.

· 
Wake Committee

The Chairman read out a report on behalf of Peter Shilton, Chairman of the Wake Committee who was unable to attend.  Wake Day takes place on the 13th June; there was a renewed plea for new and younger members to join.  Details of events that took place last year were given and the problems surrounding the weather causing some events to be cancelled. A full report is appended to the minutes.
· 
Maypole Club


Mary spoke on behalf of the Maypole Club and stated that they had been going for 36 years and had 60 members with the annual subscription of only £5 per annum.  She advised that the meetings were every 4th Wednesday except for December and were well attended. They have a number of interesting speakers, bingo, competitions and outings which were popular.
· 
Offenham Cricket Club

Gordon Smith, Secretary gave a report on the progress of the Cricket Club over the last year.  They continue to hold training on a Friday evening for seniors and older children with the younger element having training sessions on a Sunday morning.  Concerns were raised over the state of the pavilion and the fence which was damaged by a car.  He advised that the basic cost of running the club was £1k annually some of which is covered by fundraising events like the forthcoming quiz. A full report is appended to the minutes.
· 
Offenham Youth Club


Pete Jennings reported that the youth club had started 8 years ago to help local children 
work towards their Duke of Edinburgh award at various stages. 4 ex- members now 
assisted in the running of the youth club. A charge of £1 entry is made and with the help of 
the PC and the shop they are able to do baking and craft and have the occasional outing.  
He stated that many of the youngsters attended different schools and the youth club 
provided the facility for all to mix. He stated that the youth club is going from strength to 
strength.

· 
Offenham Village Hall

Martin Roberts spoke on behalf of the VHC, he advised that the VHC had put up a notice 
board in the foyer displaying their plans and progress.  He thanked the PC for enabling 
them to install new sewers which has resulted in them not having to rod the drains 
regularly.  He stated that they had just completed the floor refurbishment which had gone 
really well and the plans to install a new front door.  He advised that they had been 
successful in obtaining a grant from rewards for all for £9.5k towards the patio area and 
disabled access.  The AGM is on the 9th March.
· 
Offenham Community Charity

The Chairman read out the report supplied by Tony Ward which covered the object codes 
for the charity and that there were 3 trustees who met to consider any applications 
received. Details of the expenditure over the last year were supplied. Application 
forms 
were available from the red folder in the shop.

Full report appended to the minutes.
· 
Seniors Club (Tuesday morning Coffee Club)

The Chairman read a short report supplied by Frederick Young, organiser of the club. He 
had advised that they had had useful talks form the Nat West Bank, West Mercia Police 
and from the NHW coordinator. Appended to the minutes.
· Neighbourhood Watch Scheme

James Moclair advised that the Offenham branch of the NHW scheme had been set up 6 
months ago and a new website had been set up locally. He was aware that there had been 
some issues about registering on the WM website but the local website was working well 
supported by the Facebook page. The only problem was that the facebook page could not 
be vetted. He advised that he had put a large entry in to the Parish Magazine but had 
received no feedback from the entry.  He was hoping to arrange a NHW Day inviting the 
police, and local services to get together.
· 
Parish Games 

Dan Curry introduced himself as the Parish Games organiser for Offenham stating that the 
role had fallen to him when others stood down.  He advised that last year more events had 
been entered and that he was encourage that even more events would be entered this year 
including a team of youngsters playing rounders.  He stated that they needed lots of people 
to come along and support them.
· 
Any other items raised:

A Complaint that a number of finger posts required attention on PROWs in the village.  The 
Chairman advised that a new Footpath Warden had recently started and that he would be 
walking all the footpaths when the weather improved.
The Chairman closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 8 pm which was followed by the ordinary PC meeting.

……………………………………… Larraine Knight, Chairman.
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